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Award Ideas, Version 1

Almost 10 years ago to the day, SC2/WG2 held an “Editor’s Meeting” in Geneva from August 19 to 27.  The purpose of the meeting was to resolve the comments on the ballots for the (first) DIS of ISO/IEC 10646-1.  WG 2 had failed to obtain the required majority required for approval, so the ballot failed.  Until the failure of the ballot, several people in WG 2 did not want to recognize Unicode as a serious contender.  With the disapproval of the DIS ballot, WG 2 began to look very seriously at combining features of the DIS and Unicode 1.0.  The Geneva meeting, ten years ago, marked the formal start of informal discussions between WG 2 and Unicode, begun outside of the realm of ISO in May, in San Francisco.

At the WG 2 Meetings in Geneva, and later in Paris, WG 2 was able to reach consensus on the resolution of the differences between the DIS of 10646 and Unicode 1.0.  The result was the second DIS of 10646 and Unicode Version 1.1.  But the good news is that the effort did not stop there.  Since then, WG 2 and Unicode have worked diligently to keep the two standards synchronized with each other so that after the initial discussions, we continued to enjoy the benefits of having one multilingual multibyte code standard.  This was a goal that its organizational members established for SHARE in the spring of 1991.  In recognition of this continuing effort, SHARE wishes to honor, Mr. Michael Ksar, the Convener of ISO/IEC JTC 1/SC 2/WG 2, and Dr. Mark Davis, the President of Unicode, Inc.  Congratulations and thanks to both of you.
